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Commanderõs Report  
Cdr G. Jay Nelson, AP  

Northern Virginia  
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United States Power Squadrons® 

Sail and Power Boating 

www.nvsps.org 

We continue to make progress on the issues that are plaguing our 

Squadron.  At our last Excom Meeting we discussed our 

educational programs at length.  I mentioned in last monthôs 

newsletter that over the past three years, our public course 

attendance has dropped dramatically in light of the free internet 

courses that offer the NASBLA Safe Boating Certificate now 

required by Virginia, Maryland and the District.  This is a 

significant issue for the Squadron in that the way we have 

traditionally exposed new boaters to the value of the United States 

Power Squadrons is through our boating safety courses.  We have 

scheduled several Americaôs Boating Course (ABC) courses, 

which is the current version of the Boating Safety Course, only to 

have had to cancel them due to lack of attendance.  This presents 

us with two issues we need to address: exposing the boating public 

to the value of a USPS instructor-led course with proctored exam 

versus an Internet-based exam, and the cost of our ABC course 

compared to the free Internet courses. 

 

We have issues in that our total ABC course price of up to $65.00 

is largely the cost of USPS materials ($38.00) and the cost of our 

classroom venues ($17.00 - $25.00).  Even when a family of four 

shares the USPS materials (i.e., purchases only one set of 

materials) our course will cost that family $140.00.  That same 

family can go to the BoatUS website and take a similar course that 

is fully certified for free.  The interesting aspect of this situation is 

that our surveys of people attending our ABC course are very 

positive and our students generally believe the stand-up instruction 

is far more beneficial for them.  Our other USPS courses 

(Seamanship, Piloting, Navigation, etc.) are all very competitive 

with the other boating educational providers.  We believe the only 

barrier we have in demonstrating the value of USPS education is 

getting by the initial basic course.     

      ...continued on page 4 

Please note: a complete calendar list-

ing, including education courses, can 

be found on our squadron website at 

 www.nvsps.org. 
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While òof Tars and Ternsó will continue to be printed and 

mailed to members, did you know you may see a full color 

version of the newsletter at our website?  Just go to 

www.nvsps.org and click on ònewsletteró.  From there you 

may see the current and archived issues.  

 

Congratulations to our Commander G. Jay Nelson and his lovely 

bride, Chris as they were married on June 2nd.  Congratulations 

Commander and  our new First Lady. 

Congratulations, Commander 

Nuptials Exchanged! 
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COMMANDER  
G. Jay Nelson, AP 
703-437-0064 

gjaynelson@aol.com 

EDUCATION OFFICER  
Lt/C Sean P. Gallagher, AP 
703-548-5851 

education@nvsps.org 

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  
Lt/C Cathleen Sheffield, AP 
703-370-4331 

carney1227@aol.com 

SECRETARY 

Lt/C MaryJane Hinkins 
703-435-0650 

mjhinkins@msn.com 

TREASURER 
Lt/C Ann Nartsissov, P 
703-425-7044 

ganh@verizon.net 

MEMBERS AT  LARGE  
P/C John G. Karjala, P   703-818-8676 
P/C George Nartsissov, AP  703-425-7044 

Lt. Frank R. Shults, S   703-893-2928 
P/C Francis Williamson, AP        703-440-9074 
Lt. Frederick D. Zugay, JN          703-815-1954 

Scheduled Meetings: 

Unless otherwise noted the General Member-

ship Meetings are held the second Wednesday 

of each month at the BoatUS Headquarters* 

facility at 7:00 pm.  Any changes will be 

posted in this newsletter or in the NVSPS 

website.  

*BoatUS Headquarters and meeting location: 

880 South Pickett Street, Alexandria VA 

From the Capital Beltway, take the VA-613/ 

Van Dorn Street exit, (exit number 173) to-

wards Franconia.  Turn left onto South Van 

Dorn Street / VA-613 North.  Turn left onto 

South Pickett Street.  Go less than .5 miles and 

turn left at the ñBoatUSò sign.  Go to the 

lighted parking lot in the rear. Proceed to the 

Do you or one of your friends  

need a vessel checked? 

Or want to become an examiner yourself? 

George Nartsissov, AP 

ganh@verizon.net 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER  
Lt/C Steve Hall, AP 
703-242-8566 

sdhall02@verizon.net 

CHECK IT OUT 

The NVSPS calendar has been 

updated and is available at 

www.nvsps.org 
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Executive Officerõs Report:   by Lt/C Steve Hall, AP  

Itôs membership renewal time for most of us.  If you joined before 2009 you were assigned a June anniversary date 

when National went to Anniversary Billing.  Since that date new membersô renewal date is the date they joined the 

Power Squadron.  So, as you consider whether or not to re-up for another year, take a minute to reflect on why you 

joined in the first place.  

Most likely you were new to boating and were looking to increase your knowledge of basic boating skills and practices 

to operate your boat in a safe and comfortable manner on the water.  The Power Squadron had just what you needed.  

The Basic Boating Course gave you the certificate you needed to operate legally in DC waters, and the multitude of 

advanced courses offered kept you coming back for more.   

But now weôve reached the stage where most of us have been through Seamanship, Piloting, and Advanced Piloting and 

probably some electives such as Engine Maintenance, Electronics, Weather, or Cruise Planning.  As I mentioned last 

month, it may be time to take some refresher courses to focus on the fine points you have probably forgotten over the 

years.  That in itself is a good reason to sustain your membership, but there are others. 

When you first joined most likely you didnôt know anyone in the squadron.  But by attending classes, going to monthly 

meetings and attending some of the social functions youôve gotten to know a group of like minded boating enthusiasts 

and have developed some lasting friendships.  The monthly meetings provide an opportunity to socialize with your 

friends as well as hear a speaker discuss a topic of interest to boating. 

Finally, thereôs the civic service element of Power Squadron membership.  The Vessel Safety Checks our members 

perform are a worthwhile service to the community of boaters in the interest of safe operation on the water.  All our 

instructor members volunteer their time to teach classes.  And the annual Wounded Warriors Cruise is an opportunity to 

reach out to members of the Armed Forces and show our respect and appreciation.  

The Power Squadron is a worthwhile organization of all volunteers.  But we need members to participate and support 

the organization.  The next thing you can do to show your support is to renew your membership.  Thanks for your help. 

 

   

 

 

Commanderôs Report continued: 

One of our first priorities is to find a way to reduce our ABC course cost.  We are looking into using free or 

very low cost venues (e.g., public buildings/school, private marina facilities) which could reduce our course 

price to near $40.00.  However, there are costs associated with advertising these courses we need to consider.  

We are also exploring other methods of making the public aware of the value of USPS membership through 

closer participation with local marinas and direct mailing to registered boaters in Northern Virginia.  We are 

also considering holding free seminars on boating topics of interest to nascent boaters where we can expose 

the public to our educational capabilities.  These seminars cannot be any of the seminars developed by USPS 

Headquarters unless we charge the public to attend them, or we can develop seminars the USPS does not have 

that we could provide for free.  There is more to come on this topic, but I would appreciate any thoughts and 

feedback you might have.  Just shoot me a quick note at gjaynelson@aol.com . 

The other aspect of our educational program is the membership courses.  As a member of USPS, I encourage 

you to look at the USPS website (www.usps.org) and review the course outlines and various seminars that are 

available.  If you have any interest in any of our courses, send our Squadron Education Officer a quick note at 

education@nvsps.org and tell him you would like to see a given course offered.  Sean will do all he can to 

accommodate the wishes of our membership. 
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  Administrative Officerõs Report     Lt/C Cathleen Sheffield, AP  

 

  Treasurerõs Report     Lt/C Ann Nartsissov, P  

Thanks to all members who have sent in their dues.  Thanks to the current Board for reviewing 

our budget in light of our anticipated income.  Our income is dependent to a great extent upon 

membership dues, and our membership has been decreasing.  We will make some adjustments 

(you will be receiving a questionnaire regarding your thoughts on squadron activities).  We are 

solvent but must adjust to live within our income. 

Lt/C Ann Nartsissov, P 

Treasurer  

Everyone had a great time at the picnic at Fairfax Yacht Club May 19, 2012.  Vessel Safety 

Checks were completed during the day with great success. See the pictures below as proof! 

Boating season is now upon us and everyone is probably getting their boat ready for the 

summer.  I remember when I had a boat and it was so exciting to go the marina and get eve-

rything ready for the summer.  Also to make sure everything was working properly. 

Have fun getting your boats ready, also have a safe summer. 

 

 

Having a good time at the Spring picnic. 
Vessel Examiners are a critical part of  

our program.  
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  Secretaryõs Report       Lt/C MaryJane Hinkins  

 

Here we are sitting on the boat looking up the 

river, beer in hand, observing nature and our fel-

low dock mates, when I begin to realize that there 

should be something said about the fishes and 

what is swimming with them. This then brought 

about M-Jôs top ten things that are swimming with 

the fishes, if you donôt watch out.  If itôs on the 

boat, in the boat, or around the boat and not tied 

down it will be swimming with the fishes at some 

point in time.  

1. See my new GPS it does all sorts of great 

things.  Oops oh ##$$##  

2. Wow love my new smart phone, I can 

even see the screen on deck.  Oh darn. #$

% 

3. Have you seen my glasses?  I laid them 

righté. splash éthere on the sink. 

(swimming with the fishes) 

4. Crap. I really needed that screw. 

 

5. Just got a new BBQ.  It sits right here 

on this handy dandy clamped on 

stand.  I just slide it...  

Splashé..swimming with the fishes. 

6. Waking down the river splash  ... 

swimming with the fishesé should 

have checked the flag pole and tight-

ened the screws a little better ï darn 

another $52.00 gone. 

7. Holding the chart while riding on the 

boat é. Goneé gone é 

gone..Swimming with the fishes 

8. We were near Timôs when a throw-

able went by. Here is hoping no one 

was really in need of that one. 

9. Oops - Fish like beer Right?..  

10. New rod and reel?  Let me seeéé 

oh so sorry...swimming with the 

fishes. 

 

Safety DayðJune 1, 2012 .  P/C John Karjala and P/C George Nartsissov represented our Squadron at 

the Safety Day event for soldiers at Ft. Myer, Virginia.  


